
The Brockton Bulletin 
Friday 15th September 2023 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Hello, everyone, and welcome to our first newsletter of the new school 
year! 
 
A warm welcome to all of our new families who have joined us  
recently, I hope you are finding all of the information you need – please 
talk to any member of school staff if there is anything else we can help 
with.  
 
Our new pupil-led rugby club started at lunchtime today and was a great 
success. If your child from Year 3 and above would like to take part, then 
they will need to have PE kit in school on a Friday, please.  
 
Football club continues after-school on a Monday from 3:30-4:30pm and is 
open to all pupils from Reception to Year 6 – please do come and join us! 
As I have not received any responses about a sports club for another even-
ing in addition to this, we will not plan any more clubs at the moment. 
Please do get in touch if you have any suggestions or recommendations 
for after-school sports clubs your child would like to attend. 
 
 
 
 
 

   Mrs Hunt  

Autumn Term Dates 
September 

 
October 

Wednesday 4th October 
Brockton open morning 10am 

Wednesday 12th October 
Harvest Service 2pm @ Bourton Church    

Wednesday 25th October  
FOBs Autumn Disco 3.30pm 

Thursday 26th October  
Last Day of Half Term    

Friday 28th October  
PD Day - NO CHILDREN IN SCHOOL   

November 
Monday 6th November  

Children back to school 
Friday 24th November 

Non-uniform day donation for Christmas hamper 
December  

Wednesday 6th December  
Carol Service @ Church Stretton 6.30pm 

Wednesday 13th December  
Class one Nativity 1.45pm @ Brockton  

Thursday 14th October  
FOBs Christmas film night 3.30pm 

Thursday 15th December 
Pantomime @ Oakengates Theatre 

Wednesday 20th December 
End of Term  

 Nursery 

Our New nursery children have settled in well over the last two weeks.  

They have enjoyed exploring the room and playing with all the toys. 

The children have been showing us their amazing skills on the balance 

bikes and have been whizzing around the playground at astonishing 

speed.  

We have had our own little bake off this week and made some chocolate 

and vanilla cupcakes. The children demonstrated their fabulous baking 

skills by helping Miss Martin weigh and mix the ingredients. The children 

said they were yummy scrummy! 

Class One 
Class 1 are amazing! Our new Reception children have settled in      

beautifully! The Year 1 and 2 children are trying their very best to be 
fantastic role-models.  

In literacy we have been reading the book ‘The Way Back Home’ and 
watching a film based on the book. The children have been writing   
character descriptions using super adjectives to describe the alien. 

In maths we have been learning about place value. The children have 
been writing numbers in order, counting in 2, 5 and 10 number patterns, 
identifying odd numbers and tens and ones. Reception are fabulous at 

counting and recognising numbers.  
Our topic is ’Amazing Me!’ They have talked about why they are special 
in R.E and labelled body parts in science (thank you Arthur). A fabulous 

start.  

Class Two 
 

It has been lovely to be back in C2. We welcome Charles, Joe, Nicholas and Sophie from 
C1 and Charlie Yr4 from Broseley. They have settled in very well. 

I have enjoyed hearing about holiday news and checking new shoes! This term we are 
learning about the Shang Dynasty and are learning some fascinating facts. Did you 
know that the Shang Dynasty all started with dragon bones?! In Literacy we have 

started our unit on George’s Marvellous Medicine  with character descriptions and in 
maths we have building up our knowledge about Place Value and Mental maths  

strategies. We had a fabulous first PE session with Mr Bourton on Monday learning all 
about skills we need for Netball. 

Please remember that PE is on a Monday (come to school ready for action) and Thursday 
(come to school with your PE kit in a bag).  

Thank you 

Class Three 
Class 3 are enjoying reading Private Peaceful by Michael Morpurgo. The book is set 

during World War 1 and is providing inspiration for our work in English. We have been 
collecting evidence from the text to help describe characters from the story and we are 
currently learning about idioms and using them to improve our persuasive writing. In 
science we have revised work on simple electrical circuits and have been representing 

these using circuit diagrams. Following this we have built, tested and reported on more 
complex circuits. These have included buzzers, motors, bulbs and switches. During 

computing we have been learning about the internet and in our History lessons we have 
written newspaper articles announcing the outbreak of World War II and begun to find 
out why the early months of WWII were referred to as the ‘phoney war’. Class 3 would 
be interested to examine any second world war artefacts that parents are able to lend.  

 

 

Stars of the Week 

Gentle reminder to all parents and Carers, 
 

School day and pupil attendance 
 

Our teaching day runs from 8:50am to 3:20pm.  
 

Playground doors open at 8:45am and gates and doors close at 8:50am – any arrivals after 8:50am should come 
into school via the main (office) entrance.  

 
Pupils arriving between 8:50 and 9:00 are recorded as “late” on the attendance register. Pupils arriving after the 
registers have closed at 9:00 are recorded as “absent” for that teaching session (though records of numbers pre-

sent in the building are kept in case of fire or other emergency).  
 

You can find further guidance for parents on school attendance from the Department for Education here. 

Week 1 

Class 1 

All of Reception 

Oliver Furniss  

Class 2 

Rose Jacques 

Lois Harrison 

Class 3 

Oliver Hayward  

Franek Hallman 

Week 2 

Class 1 

Frankie Simpkins 

Rowan Leavesley 

Class 2 

Tilly Kennils 

Tommy Kattenhorn 

Class 3 

Amelie Falshaw 

Zach Yorke 

Don’t forget to join us on 

Fridays at 2.50pm for our 

Well Done assembly's.  

 It would be lovely to see 

you all 

https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2022/12/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance.pdf


Emotional Health and wellbeing support for schools/pupils taking exams  

 

Getting Advice and Help  

 

Healthy Shropshire Webpage – contains a range of information and links to resources for concerns about mental 
health and emotional wellbeing and includes a page specifically for support for CYP and Young Adults: Mental 
health and wellbeing | Shropshire Council 

NHS Every Mind Matters has a self-care page for young people including videos: Self-care tips videos for young 
people - Every Mind Matters - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

NHS also has a dedicated page aimed at teenagers, young adults and students and stress: Help for teenagers, 
young adults and students - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

Young Minds are a national young people mental health charity where the young person, parent or someone who 
works with young people can get more information about mental health, coping, how to talk about mental health etc: 
Young Minds | Mental Health Charity For Children And Young People | YoungMinds.  There is a dedicated page on 
exam stress: Exam Stress | How To Deal with Exam Stress | YoungMinds 

 
Getting More Help  

 
BeeU is our local emotional wellbeing and mental health service for CYP aged 0 to 25 years in Shropshire Telford & 

Wrekin: BeeU :: Midlands Partnership University NHS Foundation Trust (mpft.nhs.uk) 

Before and Afterschool TimeTable for Autumn Term 

Before and Afterschool clubs can be booked via school money 24hrs in advance for £5.25 per 

session/club.  

 

Breakfast club  

7.45am-8.45am  

Mrs Wright 
 

 

Please book the club your child/children wishes to join. 

Monday  

Football club (Mr Bourton) 3.30pm-4.30pm Rec-Year 6 

Tuesday  

Afterschool Club (Mrs Carver) 3.30pm-4.30pm Nursery -Year 6 

Wednesday  

Afterschool Club (Mrs Carver) 3.30pm-4.30pm Nursery -Year 6 

Thursday 

Afterschool Club (Mrs Carver) 3.30pm-4.30pm Nursery -Year 6 

Friday  

Afterschool Club (Mrs Carver) 3.30pm-4.30pm Nursery -Year 6 

https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=shropshire.gov.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2hyb3BzaGlyZS5nb3YudWsvcHVibGljLWhlYWx0aC9oZWFsdGh5LXNocm9wc2hpcmUvbWVudGFsLWhlYWx0aC1hbmQtd2VsbGJlaW5nLw==&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=bnNSUnJsT3ZzcEJjRDRGVHEwUTRSSjZtbWo
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=shropshire.gov.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2hyb3BzaGlyZS5nb3YudWsvcHVibGljLWhlYWx0aC9oZWFsdGh5LXNocm9wc2hpcmUvbWVudGFsLWhlYWx0aC1hbmQtd2VsbGJlaW5nLw==&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=bnNSUnJsT3ZzcEJjRDRGVHEwUTRSSjZtbWo
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=www.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmhzLnVrL2V2ZXJ5LW1pbmQtbWF0dGVycy9tZW50YWwtd2VsbGJlaW5nLXRpcHMveW91dGgtbWVudGFsLWhlYWx0aC8=&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=bzZEUXlIdCtMSEpITEFtMldlRE0rY0dKWGtzeHgzaHZaL3FMRVpORjhScz
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=www.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmhzLnVrL2V2ZXJ5LW1pbmQtbWF0dGVycy9tZW50YWwtd2VsbGJlaW5nLXRpcHMveW91dGgtbWVudGFsLWhlYWx0aC8=&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=bzZEUXlIdCtMSEpITEFtMldlRE0rY0dKWGtzeHgzaHZaL3FMRVpORjhScz
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=www.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmhzLnVrL21lbnRhbC1oZWFsdGgvY2hpbGRyZW4tYW5kLXlvdW5nLWFkdWx0cy9oZWxwLWZvci10ZWVuYWdlcnMteW91bmctYWR1bHRzLWFuZC1zdHVkZW50cy8=&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=bUFrZG9UeWdtU1YvTU5weDArMz
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=www.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmhzLnVrL21lbnRhbC1oZWFsdGgvY2hpbGRyZW4tYW5kLXlvdW5nLWFkdWx0cy9oZWxwLWZvci10ZWVuYWdlcnMteW91bmctYWR1bHRzLWFuZC1zdHVkZW50cy8=&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=bUFrZG9UeWdtU1YvTU5weDArMz
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=youngminds.org.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cueW91bmdtaW5kcy5vcmcudWsv&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=QlYvczJEMmNRbE9wS29jTkV2dVFTUk50TUF5ckY1ZTRaMXVHU2dHU05aVT0=&h=590bdf2a10bd407e8767609e5293880d&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUS
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=youngminds.org.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cueW91bmdtaW5kcy5vcmcudWsveW91bmctcGVyc29uL2NvcGluZy13aXRoLWxpZmUvZXhhbS1zdHJlc3Mv&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=Y1RQRUp6dEtzVlAraXd0b2ViTkZJbzZmZVFHNFhSVFU3RWw1QzNJV2I2QT0=&h=
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=mpft.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9jYW1ocy5tcGZ0Lm5ocy51ay9iZWV1&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjgyODIw&t=REcvOEszOTBBbm5VZXJ0bGI0N1N2TktmWjdhZDJoYVJxZjBRTWd4UnZJOD0=&h=590bdf2a10bd407e8767609e5293880d&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVauuGz


 

Fortnightly 

Photos 

Reception have settled in well and have been 

trying really hard with letter formation. 

Nursery have settled in well 

and have been enjoying lots 

of different activities. 

Children across the federation have had an awesome time on 

Tuesday with the Seaful Charity. The Seaful Charity has been 

set up to help children look after the waterways. 



   
 

 

 

 

 

School Menu          





Please spread the word 

that we are having an 

open day at Brockton! 



 










